2017 北京市海淀区高一(下)期中

英 语

		, ,	-	
	班级	姓名	成绩	
一、听力理解 (共20小	、题,20分。每小题	1分)		
第一节: 听下面八段对记	f或独白,从各题 A、	B、C 三个选项中,	选出能回答问题的	最佳答案。每段对话或独白你将
听两遍。				AL TOM
听下面一段对话,回答第	51题。			J. Co
1. What will the man p	out on each desk?			Kaok
	$\otimes \otimes \mathcal{M}$	m	and B. Alv	1.9
O CETONE	Pai	nts Pain		最佳答案。每段对话或独白你将
Α.	В.	A.K.	С.	
听下面一段对话,回答第	52题。	K.CO		
2. How will the boy go	o to his piano les	son?		
A. By bus.	B. By t	axi.	C. On foot.	
听下面一段对话, 回答第				
3. Where's the woman	going on holiday	this year?		
A. France.	B. Cana	da.	C. Italy.	
听下面一段对话, 回答第	54题至第5题。			•
4. What was the woman	's grandfather's	job?		
A. A doctor.	B. A dr	iver.	C. A fireman	· All I on
5. What does the man				TX.CC
A. Visit the woman				1 CKao
B. Work in a child	_		A IN	N.9
C. Meet the woman	s grandiather.		IN IN	w.9kaozx.com
听下面一段对话,回答第	66题至第7题。			
6. Where does this con				
A. At a bus stop.		In a train stati	on. C. At a	n airport.
7. What's the woman of		200	0 01 .	
A. Making a telepl	none call. B. Aski	ng the way.	C. Shopping.	
	1 Akao			
听下面一段对话, 回答第	E 8 题至第 10 题。			
8. What part-time job	does the woman do	?		
A. A shop assistar			r. C. A man	ager.
9. Why does the woman	need the job?			
A. To get more clo	othes. B. To b	uy a new bike.	C. To support he	r family.
10. What does the woman				
A. Boring.	B. Diff	icult.	C. Enjoyable.	
听下面一段对话, 回答第	頁 11 题至第 13 题。			

B. He moved house. C. He was on holiday.

11. Why was the man absent from school?

A. He was ill.

12. What will the woman do this Saturday? A. See a doctor. B. Go swimming. C. Have a lesson. 13. When will the woman visit the man? A. This evening. B. Tomorrow evening. C. During the school holiday.	
听下面一段独白,回答第 14 题至第 16 题。 14. What's the main purpose of this announcement? A. To collect litter. B. To ask for donations. C. To help homeless people. 15. What's the special need this winter? A Small children's stove	
15. What's the special need this winter? A. Small children's toys. B. Warm hats and gloves. C. TV sets and computers.	
16. When will the truck be in the area? A. On the 2 nd . B. On the 7 th . C. On the 11 th .	
第二节: 听下面一段对话,根据题目要求在答题卡相应题号后的横线上写下第 17 题至第 20 题的关键信息。此话你将听两遍。	段对
MEMO	
Name (17) Lee	
Age 23	
Length of time in Austral a year and a half	
ia Flat 1, (18)	
Present address Forest Road, Canterbury, 2036	
Present course the History of Western (19)	
Fresent course the History of Western (19) Time to move in this (20) this (20) 10 January 二、单项填空 (共15 小题, 15 分。每小题 1 分) 从各题 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳答案。	
二、单项填空 (共 15 小题, 15 分。每小题 1 分) 从各题 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳答案。	
21. Attention, please! The plane to London off at 9: 00.	
A. take B. takes C. took D. has taken	
22. The hall for our school Christmas party and everything will soon be ready.	
A. was painted B. was being painted	
C. is being painted D. has been painted	
23. A fire broke out in the apartment last night, it was put out soon and nobody was	
Hurt. A. Completely B. Fortunately C. Peacefully D. Personally	
A. Completely B. Fortunately C. Peacefully D. Personally	
24. Millions of peopleTV when the spaceship landed in Inner Mongolia safely. A. watch B. watched C. were watching D. have watched	
25. Hurry up, you will miss the bus.	
A. otherwise B. however C. because D. beside	
26. All the tourists about the bad service in that restaurant.	
A. complained B. expressed C. promoted D. explained	
27. — Would you like something to eat?	
No, thanks. I supper already.	
A. had B. have C. will have D. have had	
28. The manager doesn't often have much free time as his work all his time. A takes away B takes over C takes up D takes in	

	crowaca chac	I can't find any	where to Sit.	
A. so B.	very C. s	uch D	quite	
30. Yang Liwei, w	as a pilot in the arm	my, was chosen fi	om 1500 other army pilots	
and started trainin	g in 1998.			
A. whom B	. who C. which	ch D. tha	it	
31 I think going t	o parties is really (exciting.		
, but so	metimes it's really	stressful.		
A. Yes, you' re rig	tht B. Oh, come off	it C. Good i	dea D. I don't agree	
32. Jannifer	in the kitchen when	she saw the boy o	aught by a strong man.	
A. is cooking	B. cooked C. 1	has cooked	D. was cooking	
33. Christopher Reeve	was seriously injure	d in the accident	. But he finally and	
returned to film ma	king.		D. was cooking D. but he finally and D. carried on	
A. got on B	. gave up C. pull	led through	D. carried on	
34 How was your li			No.	
	ut sometimes I felt a			
A. interesting			bored	
_	ed D. in			
35. Every minute of th A. about	B. of	C. with	D. for	
三、完形填空 (共15小			2. 101	
	题 A R C RM 全共立		空白奶的最佳答案.	
两层「面应入,/// 百				
	NWW Se	muica Amaa Cwaat	-	
m :		rvice Area Sweet		0
			ston to visit my distant cousin.	On my way
back home, we stopped				
As we stopped there	, there was this old	lady who was busy	<u>36</u> all the tables and chairs	as people
were leaving, making su	re everything was <u>3</u>	7 and clean. I j	ust thought of gifting her with fi	ve dollars
and a chocolate in my	pocket. I <u>38</u> on a	a paper napkin (\$	氏巾): "Thank you and Merry Xma	s. "
I had wanted to le	ave it there for her	39decided t	o walk up to her and give her.	
She asked me, "Is	it a gift? Only	40 will I take	e it."	
T 11-1 "V "	and 41 at her.	<u></u>	014	
i nodded, ies,	and if at her.			
"Thank you." she	replied and I left	to buy some 4	from the store inside. On m	v wav hack
"Thank you," she	replied, and I left	to buy some4	e it." 2 from the store inside. On m	y way back
"Thank you," she to the car, the woman	replied, and I left stopped me.	to buy some 4	from the store inside. On m	
"Thank you," she to the car, the woman "I 43 a lot of	replied, and I left stopped me. f cookies and candies	to buy some 4.	people, "she explained. "Would	
"I 43 a lot of to have some?"	stopped me. f cookies and c _' andies	to buy some 4	people," she explained. "Would	
"I 43 a lot of to have some?" A bit taken aback,	stopped me. f cookies and candies I replied, "Yes."	on Christmas for	people, "she explained. "Would	d you like
"I 43 a lot of to have some?" A bit taken aback, She asked me to	stopped me. f cookies and candies I replied, "Yes." 44, and came back	on Christmas for	people," she explained. "Would-inch plate filled with differe	d you like
"I 43 a lot of to have some?" A bit taken aback,	stopped me. f cookies and candies I replied, "Yes." 44, and came back	on Christmas for	people, "she explained. "Would	d you like
"I 43 a lot of to have some?" A bit taken aback, She asked me to and chocolates! My fir	stopped me. f cookies and candies I replied, "Yes." 44, and came back	on Christmas for carrying a four big smile.	people, "she explained. "Would	d you like
"I 43 a lot of to have some?" A bit taken aback, She asked me to and chocolates! My fir "That's a lot," She smiled and tol	stopped me. f cookies and candies I replied, "Yes." 44, and came back st expression was a I said, a bit surpred me that she made es	on Christmas for carrying a four big smile.	people, "she explained. "Would-inch plate filled with differe	d you like nt cookies 45 to
"I 43 a lot of to have some?" A bit taken aback, She asked me to and chocolates! My fir "That's a lot," She smiled and tol	stopped me. f cookies and candies I replied, "Yes." 44, and came back st expression was a I said, a bit surpred me that she made es	on Christmas for carrying a four big smile.	people, "she explained. "Would-inch plate filled with differe	d you like nt cookies 45 to
"I 43 a lot of to have some?" A bit taken aback, She asked me to and chocolates! My fir "That's a lot," She smiled and tol	stopped me. f cookies and candies I replied, "Yes." 44, and came back st expression was a I said, a bit surpred me that she made es	on Christmas for carrying a four big smile.	people, "she explained. "Would-inch plate filled with differe	d you like nt cookies 45 to
"I 43 a lot of to have some?" A bit taken aback, She asked me to and chocolates! My fir "That's a lot," She smiled and tol friends and others, I had no words or t	stopped me. f cookies and candies I replied, "Yes." 44, and came backst expression was a large of the surprise of the state of th	con Christmas for carrying a four big smile. ised. ighty to ninety of Finally, I asked	people, "she explained. "Would be a she had be a she as a she with different for these plates every year, to _ if I could hug her. We hugged, wi	d you like nt cookies 45 to shing each
"I 43 a lot of to have some?" A bit taken aback, She asked me to and chocolates! My fir "That's a lot," She smiled and tol friends and others. I had no words or to other a happy and health	I replied, "Yes." 44, and came backst expression was a last surpred me that she made exhoughts in my brain. It is the holiday season. To the control of	c carrying a four big smile. ised. ighty to ninety contains the finally, I asked hen, as we 46	people, "she explained. "Would-inch plate filled with differe	d you like nt cookies 45 to shing each
"I 43 a lot of to have some?" A bit taken aback, She asked me to and chocolates! My fir "That's a lot," She smiled and tol friends and others. I had no words or to other a happy and healt whom I 47 the gift.	I replied, "Yes." 44, and came backst expression was a I said, a bit surpred me that she made expression was a burned me that she made expression. It is a smile and some	con Christmas for a carrying a four big smile. ised. ighty to ninety of Finally, I asked hen, as we 46 happiness.	people, "she explained. "Would be a she had be a she as a she if I could hug her. We hugged, with a felt as if I had met a new for the she as a she a	d you like nt cookies 45 to shing each riend with
"I 43 a lot of to have some?" A bit taken aback, She asked me to and chocolates! My fir "That's a lot," She smiled and tol friends and others. I had no words or to other a happy and healt whom I 47 the gift There is a(n) 48	I replied, "Yes." 44, and came backst expression was a last surpridument that she made expression was a last surpridument that she made expression. To fa smile and some to the joy of given	con Christmas for a carrying a four big smile. ised. ighty to ninety of Finally, I asked hen, as we 46 happiness.	people, "she explained. "Would be a she had be a she as a she with different for these plates every year, to _ if I could hug her. We hugged, wi	d you like nt cookies 45 to shing each riend with
"I 43 a lot of to have some?" A bit taken aback, She asked me to and chocolates! My fir "That's a lot," She smiled and tol friends and others, I had no words or to other a happy and healt whom I 47 the gift There is a (n) 48 receiver are always	I replied, "Yes." 44, and came backst expression was a last surpred me that she made expression. The chy holiday season. The control of a smile and some that she joy of given to the joy of given the control of a smile and some that she joy of given the control of a smile and some that she joy of given the control of the joy of given the control of the control	con Christmas for a carrying a four big smile. ised. ighty to ninety of the control of the contr	people, "she explained. "Would be a she of these plates every year, to _ if I could hug her. We hugged, with a felt as if I had met a new form. From either49, both the	d you like nt cookies 45 to shing each riend with
"I 43 a lot of to have some?" A bit taken aback, She asked me to and chocolates! My fir "That's a lot," She smiled and tol friends and others. I had no words or to other a happy and healt whom I 47 the gift There is a(n) 48 receiver are always 36. A. lending	I replied, "Yes." 44, and came backst expression was a last surpriduced me that she made expression was a last surpriduced me that she made expression. The farm of a smile and some last to the joy of given between the sound makes a last surpriduced makes a last surprise a	con Christmas for a carrying a four big smile. ised. ighty to ninety of a carrying a four big smile. I asked hen, as we 46 happiness. Finally, I asked happiness. Finally, I asked happiness.	people, "she explained. "Would be a she of these plates every year, to if I could hug her. We hugged, with a sif I had met a new form. From either 49, both the D. painting	d you like nt cookies 45 to shing each riend with
"I 43 a lot of to have some?" A bit taken aback, She asked me to and chocolates! My fir "That's a lot," She smiled and tol friends and others, I had no words or to other a happy and healt whom I 47 the gift There is a (n) 48 receiver are always 36. A. lending 37. A. neat	I replied, "Yes." 44, and came backst expression was a last surpred me that she made end to the houghts in my brain. It has been been been been been been been bee	con Christmas for a carrying a four big smile. ised. ighty to ninety of the control of the contr	people, "she explained. "Would be a she of these plates every year, to	d you like nt cookies 45 to shing each riend with
"I 43 a lot of to have some?" A bit taken aback, She asked me to and chocolates! My fir "That's a lot," She smiled and tol friends and others. I had no words or to other a happy and healt whom I 47 the gift There is a(n) 48 receiver are always 36. A. lending 37. A. neat 38. A. explained	I replied, "Yes." 44, and came backst expression was a last surpriduced me that she made expension was a last surpriduced me that she made expension was a last surpriduced me that she made expension may brain. It is not a smile and some last to the joy of given because the same of the same	con Christmas for a carrying a four big smile. ised. ighty to ninety of the control of the contr	people, "she explained. "Would be a she of these plates every year, to if I could hug her. We hugged, with a sif I had met a new form. From either 49, both the D. painting	d you like nt cookies 45 to shing each riend with
"I 43 a lot of to have some?" A bit taken aback, She asked me to and chocolates! My fir "That's a lot," She smiled and tol friends and others, I had no words or to other a happy and healt whom I 47 the gift There is a (n) 48 receiver are always 36. A. lending 37. A. neat	I replied, "Yes." 44, and came backst expression was a last surpred me that she made end to the houghts in my brain. It has been been been been been been been bee	con Christmas for a carrying a four big smile. ised. ighty to ninety of the control of the contr	people, "she explained. "Would be a she of these plates every year, to	d you like nt cookies 45 to shing each riend with
"I 43 a lot of to have some?" A bit taken aback, She asked me to and chocolates! My fir "That's a lot," She smiled and tol friends and others. I had no words or to other a happy and healt whom I 47 the gift There is a(n) 48 receiver are always 36. A. lending 37. A. neat 38. A. explained	I replied, "Yes." 44, and came backst expression was a last surpriduced me that she made expension was a last surpriduced me that she made expension was a last surpriduced me that she made expension may brain. It is not a smile and some last to the joy of given because the same of the same	con Christmas for a carrying a four big smile. ised. ighty to ninety of the control of the contr	people, "she explained. "Would—inch plate filled with differed for these plates every year, to	d you like nt cookies 45 to shing each riend with

- 42. A. food 43. A. wanted 44. A. wait 45. A. return 47. A. exchanged 49. A. level
- B. oil B. bought B. eat
- C. paper C. collected
- D. cloth
- C. choose
- D. made D. pay

- B. gift
- C. sel1
- D. show

- 46. A. concluded
- B. communicated
- C. realized
- D. parted

- 48. A. attitude
- B. shared B. limit
- C. compared C. depth

C. step

D. presented D. belief

- 50. A. generous
- B. end B. caring

- D. point D. happy
- C. thoughtful 四、阅读理解 (共15小题,30分。每小题2分)
- 第一节:阅读下面短文,从各题 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选出最佳答案。

Α

AMAZING TIME

The adventure of a lifetime, this spring, through Malaysia The challenge and satisfaction of raising money for HEALTHCARE'S work Phone 0190 055 9621 NOW for more information.

Holiday Homes

Nobody knows North America like Holiday Homes...

Adventure Holidays in small groups Horseback Riding, Mountain Biking, Forest Camping, National Parks and much more…

Just waiting to be discovered! 0195 256 7553

Freedom Line

Sailing activity holidays for 6 to 14 year-olds in Australia Call for more information 0600 382 9450 54 Worcester Road, Evesham WR2 6RP

DISCOVER

Small group discovery holidays in Egypt Cultural tours, discovery journeys, wildness adventures by bus, riverboat hot-air balloon, camel, on foot. Adventure Travel, London N10 5SR 0181 990 0005 (24 hrs)

- 51. Which country can you go to with HEALTHCARE?
 - A. Malaysia.
- B. Canada.
- C. Australia.
- D. Egypt.
- 52. If David wants to visit America, which number can he call?
 - A. 0190 055 9621.
- B. 0195 256 7553.
- C. 0600 382 9450.
- D. 0181 990 0005.
- 53. Which advertisement aims for children?
 - A. AMAZING TIME.
- Bo Holiday Homes.
- C. Freedom Line.

- D. DISCOVER.
- 54. What are these four advertisements mainly about?
 - A. Exciting jobs.

B. After-school courses.

C. Fun journeys.

D. Interesting clubs.

В

Adopt-a-Highway

Hello. I'm Jan from Mrs. Lake's class. My class wants to work together to help the public. We think we have found a great way to do this. Last month we did a class project on the highways near our town. We learned about the Adopt-a-Highway Program. This program brings people together to pick up litter along the roads. We think it would be a great idea for all students in our school to join the program and adopt a highway.

Adopting a highway is not like adopting a pet. When a highway is adopted, only part of the highway is cared for by a group of people. The group agrees to work every week to keep its part of the highway clean. Each group gets its own sign that has the name of the group printed on it. The sign is put up at the side of the road. This sign lets drivers know who is keeping that area of the road clean.

The Adopt-a-Highway Program is a great way for people to help their environment look nicer. Also, the government does not have to send out as many road workers. This saves money. Finally, people may try harder to keep roads clean if they see people, especially teenagers like us, cleaning them up.

We will need helpers to care for our adopted highway. If you want to feel great and keep our roads clean, please come with your parents to the meeting next week. We will meet in Mrs. Lake's room on Wednesday at 6:00 P.M. At the meeting, we will talk about which roads are the dirtiest as a result of people's unkind acts. Then we'll try to pick an area to adopt and clean up

I look forward to seeing you at the meeting. Remember to keep our roads clean!

- 55. What is the Adopt-a-Highway Program about?
 - A. Giving names to the highways.
- B. Drawing pictures of highways.
- C. Picking up litter along the roads.
- D. Putting up signs near the roads.
- 56. The Adopt-a-Highway Program can help
 - A. provide jobs

B. build highways

C. control traffic

- OD. save money
- 57. What should the students to first if they want to join the program?
 - A. Go to a meeting next Wednesday.
- B. Call Mrs. Lake next week.
- C. Write a letter to their parents.
- D. Pick a spot to care for.
- 58. What is the purpose of this speech?
 - A. To introduce the traffic system.
 - B. To tell a story about adopting a pet.
 - C. To show drivers how to drive safely.
 - D. To encourage students to join the program.

 \mathbf{C}

Mark was walking home from school one day when he noticed a boy ahead of him. He had tripped (绊 倒) and dropped all of the books he was carrying, along with some clothes, a baseball bat and a glove. Mark knelt (跪) down and helped the boy pick up the things. Since they were going the same way, he offered to carry some things for the boy.

As they walked, Mark discovered the boy's name was Bill. He loved video games, baseball and history, but he was having trouble with some of his subjects.

They arrived at Bill's home first. Mark was invited in for a Coke and to watch some television. The afternoon passed pleasantly with some laughs and talk. Then Mark went home.

They continued to see each other around school, had lunch together once or twice, then both graduated junior school.

Three days before graduation, Bill asked Mark if they could talk. from junior school.

Bill reminded (提醒) Mark of the day years ago when they had first met. "Did you ever wonder why I was carrying so many things home that day?" asked Bill.

"You se<mark>e, I took aw</mark>ay all my things from school. I had stored away some of my mother's sleeping pills (安眠药). I was going home to kill myself. But after we spent some time talking and laughing, I realized that if I had died, I would have missed so many good times. So you see, Mark, when you picked up those books that day, you did a lot more._

- 59. When Bill fell down on his way home, Mark
 - A. didn't notice that

- B. went away quickly
- C. helped him pick up the things
- D. carried all the things for him
- 60. Which of the following is NOT true?
 - A. Mark was a warm-hearted boy.

- B. Bill was good at all of his subjects.
- C. Bill and Mark were in the same school.
- D. Bill loved video games, baseball and history.
- 61. Three days before graduation, Bill asked Mark to talk because he
 - A. wanted to tell him his story
- B. wanted to kill himself again
- C. hoped to have lunch together
- D. hoped to go on holiday together
- 62. What would Bill probably say at last?
 - A. I should die.

- B. You saved my life.
- C. You did a good job.
- D. You he lped me a lot.

第二节:阅读下面短文和问题,根据短文内容和每小题后的具体要求,在答题卡相应题号后的横线上写下相关信息, 完成对该问题的回答。答语要意思清楚,结构正确,书写工整。

Last month I got the chance to take part in an underwater research project in an area of the Gulf of Mexico called the Flower Gardens. A team of professional(专业的) researchers, led by the scientist Dr. Matt Phillips, was trying to learn more about the fish and other creatures(动物) that live in this part of the sea. The Flower Gardens are a long way from the shore and we spent three days on a boat.

The team used a piece of underwater equipment (设备) called a Remotely Operated Vehicle (ROV) to collect information. The ROV could measure (測量) water depth and temperature and it also had a camera that sent live film back to the boat. The ROV was great fun. It was controlled by a computer on the boat, and I was allowed to operate it a few times.

However, the thing I enjoyed most was diving into the water. At first, I was quite frightened —mainly because I couldn't see land in any direction(方向). But as soon as I jumped into the water, I wasn't afraid anymore. It was amazing to see the colourful fish swimming around and I could see all the way to the Flower Gardens, which are almost 30 metres down.

I will never forget the Flower Gardens. The trip was like a holiday but I also learnt new things about science and research projects. The team were very friendly and everyone was happy to explain what they knew about the sea. It was a great opportunity and it has made me think about my goals(目标) in life. The experience will definitely(肯定地) encourage me to work harder to become a scientist.

- 63. What were the researchers trying to learn about in the Flower Gardens? 1755 www.gkac
- 64. What did the writer enjoy most in the project? (不多于4个词)
- 65. What is the passage mainly about? (不多于7个词)

五、短文填空(共5分,每空0.5分)

在下面短文的空白处填上适当的词或短语, 每空一词。

The Lantern Festival falls on the fifteenth day of the first lunar month. It 66 the end of the Chinese New Year celebrations.

There are many stories about how the Lantern Festival started. In one story, lanterns were lit to $\underline{67}$ the power of light over $\underline{68}$. In another story, a town was almost destroyed but the light from many <u>69</u> saved it. The story was about a god who wanted to <u>70</u> down the town. He was <u>71</u> when he saw thousands of lanterns. He thought the town was already burning.

In the past, lanterns were usually lit by candles and _______ with pictures of birds, animals and flowers, etc. 73, most lanterns are made with light bulbs and batteries, and they come in many shapes and 74. In the north-eastern part of China, there are even ice-lanterns.

The special food for the Lantern Festival is the sweet dumpling. Sweet dumplings are boiled and 75 in hot water.

六、书面表达 (共1小题,15分)

根据题目所提出的具体要求,在答题卡上写出一篇连贯完整的短文。词数不少于60。

假如你是李华, 最近你们班开展了一次"我心中的英雄(My Hero)"的主题班会,请你根据下面提供的信息 简单介绍你心目中的英雄王强。短文的开头一给出。

a fireman; 19 years old; from Hubei Province; fight against a fire; seriously injured and disabled; not give up; pull through finally; teach himself and go to college; encourage a lot of people living with all kinds of problems

Wang Qiang is really a hero.	

2016-2017 学年第一学期高一年级期中考试 英语、试卷 英语试卷听力录音材料

一、听力理解

第一节: 听下面八段对话或独白, 从各题 A、B、C 三个选项中, 选出能回答问题的最佳答案。每段对话或独白你将听两遍。

听下面一段对话,回答第1题。

Text 1

W: Tony, can you help me?

M: Yes.

W: Would you put a bottle of glue on each desk, and a pair of scissors, too, please?

M: OK. And paints?

W: No, not for today.

听下面一段对话,回答第2题。

Text 2

W: Hi, Max, are you on your way to have your piano lesson yet?

M: Yes, Mum. I'm just waiting for the bus.

W: But your piano lesson will start in ten minutes. Why don't you take a tax?

M: OK. I' 11 take a taxi that comes along. Bye, Mum.

听下面一段对话,回答第3题。

Text 3

- M: Are you going on holiday with your sister again this year?
- W: Yes, she's coming home from Canada tomorrow, and then we're going away next week.
- M: Where' re you going?
- W: My sister wants to go to Italy. But I prefer France this year, and I' ve booked a hotel there. I hope she doesn't mind.

听下面一段对话,回答第4题至第5题。

Text 4

- M: So who is your hero, Lucy?
- W: My grandfather.
- M: Your grandfather? You can't be serious!
- W: Why not? My grandfather was a fireman in London. He saved lots of people and even got a medal awarded by the Queen.
- M: Oh, really?

- W: Yes, he was a fireman for 40 years, and after he stopped working, he was a volunteer in children's hospitals.
- M: That's amazing. I'd really like to meet him.
- W: No problem. You can go with me some day.
- M: Great!

听下面一段对话,回答第6题至第7题。

- W: Excuse me. Do you know if I can catch Bus No. 25 at this stop?
- M: No, only Bus No. 52. You can catch Bus No. 25 on Hill side Street
- W: How can I get there?
- M: Go straight ahead and turn right at the first crossing. Then you can find you' re onto Hillside Street. The stop will be on your right.
- W: Thank you. Would you happen to know how often Bus No. 25 runs?
- M: Every 20 minutes, I believe.

听下面一段对话,回答第8题至第10题

Text 6

- M: Hi, Tania. Where' re you going?
- W: To the clothes shop in Spring Street. I've got a part-time job selling clothes there on Saturdays.
- M: You' re working! Are you serious? Why?
- W: Well, you know, I'm in the local cycling team, and I want a new bike. So I'm saving up to buy one.
- M: Good for you.
- W: Thanks. I really enjoy working in the shop. I want to know more about running a shop. Maybe I can have my own one day.
- M: Really? But you need loads of money to open a shop.
- W: Yes, I know, so I have to work hard. Oh, I'm late! I have to go. Bye! www.9

听下面一段对话,回答第 11 题至第 13 题。

Text 7

- W: Carl, what happened? You were absent from school yesterday.
- M: Oh, nothing serious. My family were busy moving out of our old flat.
- W: You are not staying in town anymore?
- M: No, we bought a new apartment near the harbor.
- W: Do you like it?
- M: It's lovely! It's on the tenth floor, and you can overlook the beach. You know I like swimming. By the way, would you like to join me for a swim this Saturday?
- W: Err, I' d love to but I don't think I can.
- M: Why?
- W: My mum has already made an appointment for me to see a doctor. I' ve got some eye problem these days.
- M: Err, can you come over tomorrow evening?
- W: Sorry again. I' ve been having evening courses this week.
- M: Oh well, I really hope you could come and visit my new home soon.
- W: Can I visit you during the school holidays? It's only two weeks from now.
- M: Great idea!

听下面一段独白,回答第14题至第16题。

Text 8

M: Hello, this is Tony with Contribution of Community. I'm speaking here to let you know we'll have a truck in your area on the 11th. We accept donations of clean used clothing, blankets and bedding. We also accept TV sets and computers, small children's toys, books and magazines. There is a special need this winter for warm hats and gloves. If you would like to donate, please put all your things in a large bag or box, and set them in front of your house by 7 a.m. Wednesday, the 11th. Make sure the bags or boxes are marked "CC" in large letters. Our driver will leave you a donation receipt. If you have any questions, please call us at 1888-555-5353. Thank you, and have a great day!

第二节: 听下面一段对话,根据题目要求在答题卡相应题号后的横线上写下第 17 题至第 20 题的关键信息。此段对话你将听两遍。

Text 9

- M: So, you mean you want to move into a home-stay family. Is that correct?
- W: Yes, that's right. I've been staying with my aunt. Now my cousin is arriving from Singapore and my aunt needs the room for him.
- M: Oh, that's bad luck Well, I'll need to get some personal information. What's your full name?
- W: Trista Lee, T-R-I-S-T-A Lee.
- M: T-R-I-S-T-A. OK, and how old are you, Trista?
- W: 23, only just. It was my birthday on the 7th of January.
- M: Happy Birthday for yesterday. How long have you been in Australia?
- W: A year in Perth and six months in Sydney. I prefer Sydney, and I' ve got more friends here.
- M: What's your address at your aunt's house?
- W: Flat one, 1539 Forest Road, Canterbury. And the post code is 2036.
- M: OK. What are you studying now?
- W: I was learning General English in Perth and now I'm studying the History of Western Art, because I'm trying to get into Arts Management next year.
- M: Sounds good, but it'll take you a long time. When would you like to move out from your aunt's?
- W: I' d better be out this Friday.
- M: This Friday? Is that the 10th of January?
- W: Yes, that's right.

请将你的答案填涂或书写在答题卡上。

英语试题答案

一、听力理解 (共20小题,20分。每小题1分)

第一节

1. A 2. B 3. A 4. C 5. C 6. A 7. B 8. A 9. B 10. C 11. B 12. A 13. C

14. B 15. B 16. C

第二节

17. Trista

18. 1539

19. Art 20. Friday

二、单项选择

21. B 22. C 23. B 24. C 25. A 26. A 27. D 28. C 29. A 30. B 31. A 32. D

33. C 34. B 35. C

三、完形填空 (共15小题,15分。每小题1分)

36. B 37. A

A 38. C

39. C

40. D

41. B

42. A 47. A 44. A

45. B 50. D

46. D

47. A 48. C 49. B (共 15 小题, 30 分。每小题 2 分)

43. D

四、阅读理解 第一节

51. A 52. B 53. C 54. C 56. D 57. A 58. D 59. C 60. B 61. A 62. B

第二节

63. The fish and other creatures.

64. Diving into the water.

65. The author's experience in a science project.

五、短文填空

66, marks 67, celebrate

68, darkness

69, lanterns

70, burn

71, fooled

72, decorated

73. Nowadays

74, sizes

75, served

www.gkaozx.co

六、书面表达:略

